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Upcoming Tournaments  
Find Out More Inside 



We’ve just finished our first major tournament of the 
year and congratulations to all of the winners,  
especially Handicap Chairman Chris Wilkeson and his 
partner Bryon Connick who will be representing our 
Club in the SCGA Four Ball Competition.  The  
weather held and we had a full field of 72 players and 
an outstanding Corned Beef and Cabbage buffet on 
Sunday.  An article later in the Bulletin identifies the 
flight winners. 
During the past two months, many of you, as many as 
75, have attended the POA Board meetings as they 
have discussed the annual fee for golfers and other 
golf fees.  Your attendance, support and comments 
resulted in a reduction of the adopted annual golf fee 
for 2018/19 from $2,400 to $1,950.  It is still more than 
recommended by the POA Finance Committee and 
the ad hoc committee representing the four golf clubs.  
Continue to keep your eyes on POA Board meetings.  
They will be making decisions throughout the year 
that may have a financial impact on you as important 
as the golf fees.  It’s too bad there are currently no 
golfers on the Board.  Its POA Board election time, so 
review the candidates carefully so you can make an 
informed vote. 
By now, you should have received your 2018 Men’s 
Golf Club Roster.  If there are any errors, please let 
me know by email.  My email address is in the new 
Roster. 
With one major tournament behind us, it’s time for the 
Presidents and Vice Presidents Cup match play  
tournament.  The tournament is limited to the first 64 
members who sign-up.  Your first match will be played 
on Saturday, April 21.  First round winners will move 
on in the Presidents Flight and first round losers will 
move to the Vice Presidents Flight.  After that, the 
winners will move on in their respective flights and the 
losers will have extra practice time.   
Golf Professional Pat Kemball is starting a Tuesday 
Partners Golf League beginning April 3 in the late  
afternoon, open to all Canyon Lake golfers.  The  
format is a two-person team that will play a four week 
schedule of 9-holes against other two-person teams 
each week.  The team entry fee for the four weeks is 
$50.  To sign-up and for more details contact the Pro 
Shop.  The Country Club Bar and Grill will be offering 
Happy Hour drink and food specials following play.  
Something new that sounds like fun. 
Remember to sign-up for the Presidents Cup and 

have a great April on the links! 

 

 President’s  
 Message 

 by 
 Travis Montgomery 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

2018 Board of Directors 
 

President       Travis Montgomery        951-244-5193   

            tamontgomery@verizon.net 

Handicap        Chris Wilkeson         951-255-6313 

   1st VP        chriswilkeson@yahoo.com 

Tournaments       Jon Evans            951-244-7924          

   2nd VP      jon.evans3@verizon.net 

Secretary       Ted Horton            951-246-2928 
            tnhorton@aol.com 

Treasurer       Rodney Smith          951-674-1984 
            rsmith@stratwater.com 

Wed. Game      Gary Bradford          951-244-6320 
            fsh4bss@twc.com 

Membership      Greg Brack            951-570-1239           

    Rules     gbrack@msn.com 

Public Relations   Joe Kamashian         951-244-3675 
            jkamashian@ca.rr.com 

Green Com.     Shannon Van Druff       951-244-8848 
            shannon.vandruff@gmail.com 

Social         Steve McCain          951-244-0119 
            mccain4@ca.rr.com 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament                February 11 
Spring Kickoff                                 March 17,18 
Presidents Cup                                          April 21 
Men's Club Championship                             June 1,2,3 
Member Guest                                September 8 
Stag Day                                   September 29 
Member-Member                                 November 17,18 
Christmas Tournament                           December 15 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf 

for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian    Jim Magill           951-244-5030 
            jamesmagill1926@gmail.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.      Dudley Thompson      951-244-6505 
            jthompson2@aol.com                              

 

Golf Pro        Pat Kemball          951-246-1782 
            patkemball@pga.com 
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Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
2018 Board of Directors 

 

President         Ura Furry        951-244-1910 

              ufurry@verizon.net  

Major Tournament   
       1st VP      Valerie Montgomery 951-244-5193 

              tvmontgomery@verizon.net                  
Handicap         Linda Kamashian   951-244-3675      
       2nd VP    lkamashian@ca.rr.com                             
Tuesday Tournaments                                                        
              Barbara Horrigan   951-244-9379                
              Horriganhouse63@gmail.com                 
Recording Secretary                                                        
              Mary Burns      650-766-6765                                                               
              meburns@juno.com                    
Treasurer         Kathy Homewood   951-403-3124 
              kmhomewood@gmail.com                     
Membership       Norma Yarbrough   951-244-8753 
              normajyarbrough@msn.com                    
Corresponding Secretary/ Historian                                
              Barbara Spraul    951-244-6540 
              dbspraul@yahoo.com                                                
              Sue Sell        951-660-7355 
              suesellre@gmail.com                     
Rules            Marilyn Bridges    951-244-3984 
              marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com          
Social           Alice Ramirez     951-244-0294 
              alicencj@twc.com                         
              Merilyn Murphy    951-244-3410 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro                          January 16 
Valentine Tournament                   February 13 
SB&R Tournament                     February 22 
Presidents Cup                      March 20, 27 
Club Championship                                 April 17, 19, 24  
Member Guest                                                 May 11 
Senior Championship                                  June 12,19 
Couples Eclectic                                          July 17, 24 
Breast Cancer                                               August 14 
Member/Member                          September 11, 13, 18 
Jack & Jill                                                    November 11 
Christmas Tournament                                December 11

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community 

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 6, May 1, August 7, November 6 

President’s  
Message  

by  

Ura Furry 

   I want to thank and welcome our new member Judy 

Kim to our club. And thanks to Julie Faia for stepping 

up to be her big sister.      

   Darlene Cortez did a great job with our SB&R 

tournament on February 22nd. We had 86 players 

which was a great turn out.  We had a hour & half 

frost delay, by the ladies made the most of it by visiting 

and eating breakfast. Thanks to all that participated 
in playing and bringing breakfast items. Our club had 

25 ladies and we won 110 points. This is a great start 

for our club. We play at Jurupa March 22nd. 

   We are having a booth at the Family Matters "Club 

Rush" Event on April 22nd, from 2pm-6pm at the 

Holiday Harbor. Mary Burns has volunteered to chair  

booth. Its great we have ladies to step-up &  volunteer. 

   I want to thank Valerie Montgomery & Lorrie 

Sjomeling for putting on the President's Cup. We have 

38 ladies playing this year, that’s 10 more then last. 

The tournament is still being played at the time of this 

message, so I want to congratulate the winners early. 

I will announce the winners in the May Bulletin. 

   The Club Championship is April 17th, 19th, & 24th, 

so sign up in the pro shop.    

   Congratulations to the most improved golfers for 

March, Lorrie Sjomeling, Ura Furry, & Cathy Barr. 

Also the March Low Gross is Gerry Meeks, and Low 

Net is Ura Furry.     

   We have a Green Tee Flight now on Tuesdays. 

So anyone can sign up to start on the Green Tee, 

but if it’s a team game your team also has to go off the 

green tees. Remember you still have to play off the 

white tees in the President's Cup, Club Championship, 

and Senior Championship tournaments.   
   Darlene Cortez & Ura Furry has bought the supplies 

needed for the Fiesta Day Pizza Booth and already 

have the contract from the lodge. So we are good to  

go.  So hope you will step up and volunteer to work 

the booth.      
  Remember to mark your calendar for the "Talk to the 

Candidates" Event.  This is a good way to find out 

what the individual candidates believe are priorities 

for the amenities and community in general. 

  Spring is here so I am wishing that the spring blooms 

your each day with Happiness, Joy, and Peace. 

   Have a great and Happy Easter   
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MENS 
DAYS 
Ptnrs BB 2 On 5’s  2/28/18  
    
Jon Evans    1st A Flt 79 
Jerry Watson   
    
Bruce Wallace  2nd A Flt 81 
Gary Bradford   
    
Phil Lerch    3rd A Flt 86 
Steve McCain   
    
Terry Loy     4th A Flt 88 
Rick Potter   
    
Gil Cervantez  1st B Flt 78 
Gil Kim   
    
Jim Merrit    2nd B Flt 82 
Norm Morrissette   
    
Gary McKee   3rd B Flt 86 
Tom Scudieri   
    
Andrew Quinn  4th B Flt 86 
Rocky Rogers   
    
Jeff Roach    1st C Flt 77 
Joe Strong   
    
Bobby Gunter  2nd C Flt 78 
Robert Tice   
    
Chuck Furry   3rd C Flt 82 
Bob Pickard   
    
Steve Spaeth  4th C Flt 82 
John Gomez Sr.   
    
Gordon Westby 1st D Flt 82 
Jack Gray   
    
Jim Musser   2nd D Flt 83 
Ed Doidge   
    
Dave Carlson  3rd D Flt 85 
Fred Espinosa   
    
Tom (BD) Damato 4th D Flt 86 
John Miller   
    
18 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Gil Kim Hole 3, 18  
Darrell Hartzell Hole 6  
Andrew Quinn Hole 9  
Jon Evans Hole 13  
Bruce Wallace Hole 16  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Steve Spaeth Hole 1  
Gordon Westby Hole 3  

Ptnrs Best Ball  3/7/18     

Dave Shankland 1st A Flt 62 
Bob Stinson   
    

David Wagner  2nd A Flt 62 
Shannon Van Druff   

    

Bruce Wallace  3rd A Flt 63 
Gary Bradford   
    

Phil Lerch    4th A Flt 63 
Steve McCain   

    

Gil Cervantez  1st B Flt 56 
Gil Kim   
    

Jon Evans    2nd B Flt 58 
Gary Murphy   

    

Bob Jacobson  3rd B Flt 60 
Philip Coughlin   
    

Fred Finger   4th B Flt 62 
Rocky Rogers   

    

Rich Tucker   1st C Flt 58 
Frank Brown   

    

Chuck Hawley  2nd C Flt 59 
Dick Gibson   

    

Carlos Ramirez 3rd C Flt 61 
Norm Morrissette   

    

Jeff Roach    4th C Flt 62 
Joe Strong   

    

Gordon Westby 1st D Flt 58 
Jack Gray   

    

Jim Magill    2nd D Flt 60 
Bob Clow   
    

Gary Ellis     3rd D Flt 62 
Mike Connor   

    

Nick Valencia  4th D Flt 62 
Joe Henderson   
    

18 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Gil Kim Hole 2  
Billy Furlong Hole 5  
John Stubbs Hole 10  
Jon Evans Hole 17  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   

John Miller Hole 1  
Jeff Reams Hole 2  
Roger Kielty Hole 12  
Tom Damato Hole 16  
Vernon Kelch Hole 17  

4 Man Scramble 3/14/18     

Carlos Yerba  1st A Flt 51 
Jon Evans   

Tom Scudieri   

Fred Finger   

    

Andrew Quinn  2nd A Flt 55 
Jerry Watson   

Jason Jernigan   

Greg Perry   

    

Jim Merritt    1st B Flt 57 
Ray Freyre   

Vernon Kelch   

Carlos (BD) Ramirez   
    

John Eccles   2nd B Flt 60 
Shannon Van Druff   

Donald Cameron   

John Gomez Sr.   
    

John Stubbs   1st C Flt 57 
Don Potenza   

Bob Pickard   

Bill Hallahan   
    

Rich Tucker   2nd C Flt 58 
Don Raworth   

Robert Talleksen   

Frank Brown   

    

Jeff Roach    1st D Flt 58 
Joe Strong   

Jim Musser   

Ed Doidge   

    

Gary Bradford  2nd D Flt 60 
Steve (BD) Spaeth   

Rocky Rogers   

Bill Miller   

   

TEAM SKINS HOLE  
Carlos Ramirez   

Nick Valencia    3  
Norm Morrissette   

Joe Washle   

    

Carlos Yerba   

Jon Evans      10  
Tom Scudieri   

Finger   

   

Jeff Roach   

Joe Strong      14  
Jim Musser   

Doidge   

   

Jim Merritt   

Ray Freyre      9  
Vernon Kelch   

B/D   



TW Ptnr BB Mod. Stab. 3/21/18  
    

Andrew Quinn   1st A Flt 27 
Steve McCain   

    

Mike Sanders   2nd A Flt 26 
Gary McKee   
    

Brian Boothby   3rd A Flt 26 
Bob Mahan   

    

Bill Watkins    1st B Flt 32 
Thom Merry   
    

Bob Stinson    2nd B Flt 28 
Robert Talleksen   

    

Bob Jacobson   3rd B Flt 28 
Don Raworth   
    

Clive Taylor    1st C Flt 28 
Bill Hallahan   

    

Jeff Roach     2nd C Flt 28 
Joe Strong   
    

Bob Pickard    3rd C Flt 26 
Oscar Rowland   

    

Randy Schutz   1st D Flt 30 
Ted Russelle Sr   
    

Pete Mortensen  2nd D Flt 30 
Joe Henderson   

    

Gordon Westby  3rd D Flt 29 
Jack Gray   
    

18 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Don Raworth Hole 4  
Bob Jacobson Hole 5, 8  
Jason Jernigan Hole 9  
Gary Bradford Hole 11  
Rich Tucker Hole 18  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Jeff Roach Hole 2  
Pete Mortensen Hole 4  
Bill Levis Hole 13  
John Petersen Hole 14  
Ted Russelle Sr Hole 18  

Complete Your Round in 4 1/2 hours 
This should be the goal of every foursome. There have been  
recent rounds taking in excess of five hours to play in the 
Wednesday Game.  The Men's Golf Club has a Wednesday rule 
that allows disqualification if a round takes more than five 
hours.  It's a rule no one wants to impose, but may be  
necessary if five hour plus rounds continue.  Here are some tips 
to help play in less time  
 

 Play ready golf when appropriate  

 Keep the group in front of you in sight 

 If you're a hole behind, pick up your pace before being told 

 If you're in close proximity of your ball when your cart partner 
is hitting, walk to your ball and be ready to hit when it’s your 
turn 

 After playing your ball get in the cart and move forward for 
the next shot, then you can clean your club and put your club 
cover on without delay 

 Limit your practice swings to one swing   

 Be ready to putt when it's your turn 

 Give your playing partners a friendly reminder to keep mov-
ing when needed 

 Check your pace of play during your round. 15 minutes per 
hole is 4 1/2 hours  

 
Let's all see what we can do to speed up the pace of play. 

Beautification Tournament 
Date Change 

 

Due to scheduling conflicts we  
have had to reschedule the  

CLAPPS Beautification Tournament to  
Saturday June 16 

 
This is the only tournament that raises funds for 
our golf course with 100% of the money raised 
going directly to the beautification of the course 
The golf course should be in premium condition 

in June so mark your calendar to join the fun 
and help our golf course 

MENS 
DAYS 



LADIES 
DAYS 

Tuesday Sweeps 
Game:  Ts & Fs 
February 27, 2018 
 
A Flight  2 Players  
1

st
 Place  Inga Loy  40.5 

B Flight          12  Players 
1

st
 Place  Alice Ramirez     33.5 

2
nd

 Place Ura Furry        38 
3

rd
 Place Dianne Schneider  39 wco 

4
th
 Place Darlene Cortez    39 lco 

C Flight             5 Players 
1

st
 Place  Clair Bond        37.5 

2
nd

 Place Barbara Horrigan   41 
D Flight  2 Players 
1

st
 Place Laverne Cann     39 

CHIP INS  BIRDS 
Alice Ramirez  Lorrie Sjomeling 

Tuesday Sweeps Ace/Gross 3-6-18  
Gerry Meeks    Low Gross 95 
Ura Furry      Low Net 72 
   

A Flight 4 Players 
  
Gerry Meeks    Low Gross 95 
Julie Faia      Low Net 73 
   

B Flight 11 Players  
 
Donna Nunes     1st Low Gross 98 
Norma Yarborough  2nd Low Gross 99 
Ura Furry        1st Low Net 72 wco 
Dianne Schneider  2nd Low Net 72 lco 
   

C Flight 11 Players  
 
Linda Johnson    1st Low Gross 109 
Ina Pickard       2nd Low Gross 110 
Clair Bond       1st Low Net 76wco 
Joanna Spiller     2nd Low Net 76lco 
   

D Flight 5 Players  
 
Linda Kamashian  Low Gross 124 
Laverne Cann    Low Net 84 
   

Chip-ins Birds  
Marilyn Bridges (2) K.K. Beecher  
Julie Faia Inga Loy  
Gerry Meeks Gerry Meeks  
Lorrie Sjomeling   

Maxine Whalen   

Norma Yarbrough   

Tuesday Sweeps  
3-13-18   
2 Best Balls of Foursome  
8 Teams   

   

1st Place  
 Kathy Homewood  
 Linda Hudson 118 
 Linda Johnson  
 Kathy Voss  
   

2nd Place  
 K. K. Beecher  
 Julie Faia 123 
 Judy Kim  
 Babette Stubbs  
   

3rd Place  
 Darlene Cortez 
 Mimi LaRosa 124 
 Ina Pickard  
 Lorrie Sjomeling  
   

Chip-ins       Birds  
Mary Burns     Mary Burns (3)  
Darlene Cortez   Julie Faia ( 2)  
Darlene Crinion   

Linda Johnson   

Gerry Meeks   

Lorrie Sjomeling   

Kathy Voss   

Rita Wacker   

President's Cup 3-20-18   
Round 1 Results 
  

Chip-ins       Birds 
Marlene Cathro   Mary Burns 
Bonnie Harlow   Donna Nunes 
Betty Henry  
Linda Kamashian  
Donna Nunes  



 

2018 MEN’S CLUB PRESIDENTS CUP 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Starts Saturday April 21
st.

 

Entry Fee $20.00 

Cart & Green Fee Not Included 

Limited to the 1
st

 64 Players that  

Sign up and Pay the Entry Fee 

CUT OFF DATE IS APRIL 18
TH

  

April 21
st

 Start of Presidents and Vice Presidents Cup 

Week of April 22
nd

 thru 29
th

— 2
nd 

Round 32 players each division 

Week of April 29
th

 thru May 6
th

 — 3
rd 

Round 16 Players each division 

Week of May 6
th

 thru May 13
th

 — 4
th

 Round 8 Players each division 

Week of May 13
th

 thru May 20
th

 — 5
th

 Round 4 Players each division 

Week of May 20
th 

thru 27
th

— Presidents and Vice Presidents Cup Finals  

Sign-up Sheet and Rules are in the Pro Shop 

Contact Jon Evans; 951-244-7686 or jonevans3@verizon.net 

mailto:jonevans3@verizon.net


Men’s Club Spring Kickoff 

SCGA Four-Ball First Place Gross 
Brandon Mojarro & James Pearce 

A Flight First Place Gross 
Dave Wagner & Shannon Vandruff 

B Flight First Place Gross 
Bob Stinson & Carlos Ramirez 

B Flight First Place Net 
Gary Bradford & Rocky Rogers 

A Flight First Place Net 
Phil Coughlin & Bob Jacobson 

SCGA Four-Ball First Place Net 
Chris Wilkeson & Bryon Connick 

 

The Men’s Golf Club held their annual Spring Kickoff Tournament over two chilly days in March on the 
St Patrick’s Day weekend. There were two contests within the game. The Member-Member was a  
typical partner best ball match that paid low gross and three places low net. The winners in A Flight 
were 1st Gross - Dave Wagner & Shannon Vandruff, 1st Net - Phil Coughlin & Bob Jacobson,                    
2nd  Net -   Andrew Quinn & Tom Fuhrman, 3rd Net - Chuck Newsom & Don Raworth. 
The winners in B Flight were 1st Gross - Bob Stinson & Carlos Ramirez, 1st Net - Gary Bradford & 
Rocky Rogers, 2nd Net - Don Norris & Barry Talbot, 3rd Net - Joe Washle & Nick Valencia 
 
The SCGA Four-Ball is also a partner best ball match over the two days of the tournament with specific 
rules and conditions that are controlled by the SCGA. The Four-Ball Gross winners were Brandon  
Mojarro and James Pearce who shot a remarkable 6 under par over the two day event. The low net       
winners will go on to represent our club in October at the SCGA Four-Ball Net Championship to be held 
at California Country Club. The 2018 Men’s Golf Club representatives for the Four-Ball Net          
Championship with the Low Net  score are Chris Wilkeson and Bryon Connick who bested the field with 
a score of 126. 2nd Net - Billy Furlong & Jon Keigwin, 3rd Net - Ron Bemoll & Bob Shuman 
Everyone celebrated the weekend event at the awards banquet in the Country Club on Sunday while 
enjoying a delicious meal of Corn Beef and Cabbage. 



April 2018 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 

Easter 
April Fools Day 

2 
1:00pm 
Tital Invitational 

3 
CLWGC 
Ace/Gross 
Board Meeting 

 

Koby Mora 

4CLMGC 
Partner BB 
U Pick 4-some 
  
Anne Norris 

Richard 

Schulldiner 

5 
9er’s Golf 
Gross & Net 

 

Don Goldsmith 

  

6  
ALB-Partners Best 

Ball - Pick your 4-

Some 

  
Barbara Lewis 

  

7  9:00am 
Family Club 
Member/ Member 
 
Rick Potter 

8 9 
Maintenance 

Day 

10 
CLWGC 
Bargain Day 

 

Tom Faia 

James Pearce 

  

11 CLMGC 
3 Best Balls      U

-Pick Partner 
  
Cathy Barr 

Vernon L. Kelch 

Clive Taylor 

  

12  CLWGC 
Marlene Cathro 
Rose Marie Hand 

  
  

13 
ALB-4 Man Tin 

Whistle - Comm. 

Picks 

Brian Carlson 

Chuck Furry 

Ty Lockerby 

Don Potenza 

Ken Stark 

14 

15 16 

 
 
David Wagoner 

James Whipple 

17 
CLWGC 
Club  

Championship 

  

18 CLMGC 
Partner BB 2 on 

3’s 
U Pick 4-some 
  
Anita Fairfield 

Ed Doidge 

19 
7:30 Tee Times 
CLWGC Club 

Championship 
10:00 9er’s Golf 

Randy Schutz 

20 
ALB-Partners Best 

Ball - 2 on Par 3's 

Pick your 4some 

 

Mike Sanders 

21 
CLMGC  

President’s Cup 

22 23 24CLWGC Club 

Championship 
& Lunch 
Debbie Stiffler 

25 CLMGC 
Individual             

Tin Whistle 

 

Vince LaRosa 

26 
9er’s Golf 
Guest Day 
      SB&R @ 
      Cherry Hills 

 

Adam Stone 

  
  

27 
ALB-Individual Tin 

Whistle - Pick your 

4-some 

 

Jesse Beecher 

Nixon Lauritzen 

28 

29 
9er’s Scramble 

  

30         Notes: 
CLWGC & CLMGC 
8:00am Shotgun 
10:00 am NINERS 

              





            Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club   

       Most Improved Players during the month of February  
 Below you will see the list that the SCGA has forwarded to us with the names of the  

members of the Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club that have shown the most improvement in 

their games during the past thirty days.     

         

     Last New      Last New 

1 Brian Boothby……….. 9.3 7.4  11 Jon Evans………. 14.6 13.8 

2 Ted Smykla……… 9.4 7.8  12 Clive Taylor……… 19.7 18.8 

3 Steve Spaeth…… 21.4 18.9  13 Bob Shuman…………… 10.2 9.6 

4 John Miller………. 27.2 25.1  14 Sven Henrichsen……. 38.6 37.3 

5 George Douglas… 23.3 21.7  15 Jesse Beecher…. 14.5 13.9 

6 Bob Mahan……… 17.1 15.8  16 Dave Nickel…………… 25.2 24.4 

7 David Campbell… 17.8 16.8  17 Richard Tucker… 15.7 15.1 

8 Mike Sanders…… 11.6 10.8  18 Marv Tweedy……. 29 28.1 

9 Dick Gibson…….. 25 23.8  19 Richard Dawson.. 32.6 31.7 

10 Chris Wilkeson…. 7 6.4  20 Randy Schutz….. 22.6 21.9 

         

Special "Congrats" to Brian Boothby, Dave Nickel, and Sven Henrichsen, who all made  

this exclusive list two months in a row.  WAY TO GO, GUYS!   

                                                                                                       Jim Magill, Club Historian  

Men's Club Anniversaries… 
The members of the Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club 

congratulate the following on the anniversary of 

joining our club in the year listed below…. 

      

1984   34 years Wayne Foley 2011    7 years Gary Weed 

1986   32 years Rocky Rogers 2015    3 years Jon Evans 

1990   28 years Frank Martin 2016    2 years David Gorham 

1991   27 years Hub Watson 2016    2 years Bobby Ousterhout 

1996   22 years Ken Stark 2016    2 years Charles Rainwater 

2002   16 years Don Raworth 2016    2 years Mark Warmoth 

2003   15 years Jack Gray 2016    2 years Joe Strong 

2005   13 years Brandon Mojarro 2016    2 years Brian Boothby 

2005   13 years Tom Mershon 2016    2 years Rick Halsey 

2005   13 years Ron Kelley 2016    2 years Jeff Holcomb 

2005   13 years Bob Cassietto 2016    2 years Bob Robertson 

2008   10 years Robert Scott 2016    2 years Terry Voss 

2010    8 years Corky Wyrick    

                                                                                                                 Jim Magill, Club Historian                 



After Lunch Bunch”                 Your Friday Game since 1981   

 

     By the time you are reading this hopefully that nasty, cold, and wintry, cold spell will be a thing of 
the past and we’ll be back to our typical winter weather.  It’s good to know that summer is on the 
way.  Scores for the past few weeks were as follows: 
 
February 23 – Individual Tin Whistle – 21 Players 
“A” Flight                                                                         “B” Flight 
1 – Bob Clow – 20                                                          1 – Bill Levis – 25 
2 – Bill Hallahan – 16                                                     2 – Gordon Westby – 24 
3 – Jeff Roach – 16                                                        3 – Joe Washle – 23 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flight – Clive Taylor – 11     “B” Flight – Ed Doidge – 13 
“Skins” – John Miller (#1), Jeff Roach (#2 & 14), Oscar Rowland (#3), George Douglas (#5),  
                Bill Levis (#9), Jim Musser (#11), Joe Henderson (#12), & Ed Doidge (#16). 
Closest to the Pin” - #8 – Randy Bonner – 12’6”       #15 – Joe Washle – 25”9”    
 
 
March 2 – Partners Best Ball – 18 Players 
“A” Flight                                                           “B” Flight 
1 – Tom Fuhrman & Oscar Rowland – 65        1 – Joe Henderson & Nick Valencia – 59 
2 – Jeff Roach & Joe Strong – 65                     2 – Jim Musser & Ed Doidge – 62 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flight – Vern Kelch & Ray Freyre – 69     
                                      “B” - Flight – Jim Magill & Bob Clow - 70   
“Skins” – Hugh Wagoner (#2 & 12), Oscar Rowland (#8), Jeff Roach (#11), &      
               Pete Mortensen (#14)   
 
 
March 9 -  4 Man Tin Whistle – 28 Players 
1 – Oscar Rowland, Bob Clow, Darrell Wetherbee, & Blind Draw Harry Larson – 85 
2 – Ray Freyre, Danny Batinich, Brian Helmer, & Harry Larson – 82 
3 – Bob Stinson, Carlos Ramirez, Jim Musser, & Bob Tice – 79 
“Losers of the Week” – Jim Magill, Leroy Madera, John Miller, & Jeff Reams - 65   
Closest to the Pin - #8 – Bill Levis (41’5”) and on #15 – Carlos Ramirez (14’2”) 
“Skins” – John Miller on #1 & 6, Ray Freyre on #10 & 17, Jeff Roach on #11 7 5, and Carlos 
Ramirez on #13. 
 
 
March 16 – 2 Best Balls, 3 on Par 3’s – 16 Players 
1 – Joe Strong, Jeff Roach, Clive Taylor, & Hugh Wagoner – 139 
2 – Oscar Rowland, Tom Fuhrman, Ed Doidge, & Jim Musser – 140 
“Losers of the Week” – Leroy Madera, Jim Magill, Bob Stinson, & Bob Tallaksen – 144 
Closest to the Pin #8 – Unknown (score card not returned)      #15 – Hugh Wagoner – 14’0” 
“Skins” – Joe Strong (#1 & 18), Bill Hallahan (#6 & 16), & Bob Stinson (#13 & 14) 
 
 
Quote – “If most people gripped a knife and fork as poorly as they do a golf club, they’d starve to 
death.” Sam Snead              



Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Board Meeting Minutes 

March 6, 2018 
 
 

Call to Order:  1:29 
 
Roll Call:   Present:  Ura Furry, Valerie Montgomery, Kathy Homewood, Linda Kamashian, 
Mary Burns, Barbara Horrigan, Barbara Spraul, Marilyn Bridges, Norma Yarbrough, Donna 
Nunes, Alice Ramirez, Merilyn Murphy 
 
Absent:  Sue Sell 
 
Pledge of Allegiance: Led by Julie Faia 
 
Minutes:    A motion was made by Barbara Horrigan and seconded by Valerie Montgomery 
to approve the minutes as presented from the February 6, 2018 Board Meeting.  The motion 
we approved by all in attendance with none opposed. 
 
OFFICER REPORTS: 
 
President Ura Furry 
Ms. Furry thanked the Valentine’s Committee for the great Valentine’s Tournament.  She 
thanked the members who supported Men’s Club and Niners Tournaments as well.  The 
SB&R tournament was a great success, thanks to the work of Darlene Cortez.  The newly 
formatted Bulletin is out and it is great, and easy to read, thanks to the work of Joe  
Kamashian. The bulletin board has flyers from other golf courses for their Invitational  
Tournaments. The POA has developed a new website for Canyon Lake Golf and Country 
Club, CanyonLakecc.com.  The website has information on the course, tees, pro shop  
restaurant menu and more. The POA has developed a website for the City of Canyon Lake 
as well.  The Canyon Lake Matters Club is putting on a “Club Rush” event at Holiday Harbor 
April 22.  This event promotes all clubs in Canyon Lake.  Our Club could set up a booth with 
a fun game and promote our club. 
The POA Board Meeting is tonight, the board will be adopting the budget for the upcoming 
year, including the Golf Club fees.  Please attend and voice your concerns. 
 
Treasurer Kathy Homewood 
The treasurers report was distributed for review to the members present.  The report demon-
strated it balanced with the current bank statement.  Upon a motion properly made, second-
ed and carried, the Treasurers Report was approved as presented. 
 
Major Tournament Chair:  Valerie Montgomery 
Ms. Montgomery thanked the committee for the Valentine’s Tournament.  The use of the 
heart shape on hole 17 was a great addition. The next tournament is the Presidents Cup with 
42 entries.  The sign ups for the Club Championship will begin in the coming weeks. 
 
 

http://CanyonLakecc.com


Handicap Chair:   Linda Kamashian 
Ms. Kamashian thanked the membership for posting.  When adjustments or corrections are 
made a notification email is sent. 
The most improved golfers for the month are: Lorrie Sjomeling 24.6, Ura Furry 27.9, Cathy 
Barr 23.3. 
 
 
Tuesday Tournament:   Barbara Horrigan 
The low gross for March is Gerry Meeks, 95 and low net Ura Furry 72. 
 
Recording Secretary:   Mary Burns   Nothing to report 
 
Membership: Norma Yarbrough 
One new member, Judy Kim. 
      
Corresponding Secretary: Barbara Spraul/Sue Sell     Nothing to report 
 
Rules Chair Marilyn Bridges   Nothing to report 
 
Social Chair Alice Ramirez/Merilyn Murphy 
The committee is working on decorations for the Presidents Cup Luncheon. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Greens Committee Linda Johnson - WGC Representative 
Canyon Lake Green Committee Report:  February 9, 2018 
The Olive Trees on several holes are causing problems with their droppings:  they will be 
sprayed to prevent them from baring fruit.  The holes most affected are: 4, 9, 12 and 14. 
Mark Lauder:  Golf Course Superintendent 
The two questions posed by the Ladies Club: pin placements and rotation of the markers on 
the tee boxes.  The two holes most in question for the pin placements, holes 2 and 11, must 
always be either red or blue and due to the slope of the green.  The markers are moved from 
side to side to prevent the green from doming of the tee box. 
The committee is looking over the Golf Course catalogs and will suggest new tee markers. 
Pat Kemball:   Golf Course Professional 
Pat will check with the SCGA to see if our course rating would be affected if the #12 hillside 
behind the green and left of #4 fairway were designated as “Out of Bounds” 
Operations:  Sal Medina 
New flooring and hand rails have been installed in the men’s restrooms.  The tree on the left 
side of hole 14 will be removed and a new tree will be planted that will not obstruct the view 
by approaching golf carts.   The split rail fence on hole #8 will be installed next week. 
New Business 
The irrigation committee is continuing to decide on needed upgrades.  The Clock has been 
installed by operations and the Tuesday work group.       
COURSE CONDITIONS 
     
Tom Nathan:  POA Liaison 
The Country Club parking lot is still in the design phase with 17 other lots in the community. 



Pat Kemball: Gold Course Professional 
Pat is introducing a 6 week league for men, women and co-ed.  It would be a competitive 
league played in the evenings. The greens are quite quick right now due to the recent frost 
and lack of growth of the grass.  The rows of grass located near the green is due to the lack 
of the grass seed spreading.       
 
Sunshine  Lila Gann.      Nothing to report 
Dorothy Washle had knee replacement surgery last Friday, she is doing okay. 
 
SB&R Darlene Cortez    nothing to report 
 
SCGA Delegate  Ina Pickard 
The flyers for SCGA events are posted on the bulletin board. Info is located on the SCGA 
website. 
There are member outings organized by Brenda Kemball, they are listed on the SCGA  
website. 
 
CLIPPS  Valerie Montgomery 
Joanna Spiller will be handling the 50/50 drawing at the Tuesday Play meeting. 
The CLIPPS committee is in the planning stages of the Senior Tournament.  
 
18 Hole/Niners Liaison Barbara Spraul   Nothing to report 
 
Big Sister/Little Sister  Ellie Clow 
Julie Faia volunteered to be Judy Kim’s big sister. 
 
Old Business 
Green Tee play will begin March 13.  There will be a separate signup sheet for Tuesday 
Play.  Green tee play will be an option on all regular Tuesday Play, excluding: Presidents 
Cup, Club Championship, Senior Tournament and ace/gross 
Ms.Furry reiterated that we should not purchase anymore decorations, use what we have in 
storage. If something is discarded please make the adjustment on the list of items.  
She has arranged for the purchase of a new fire resistant Easy-Up with sides for use during 
Fiesta Days. 
 
New Business 
 
Standing Rule 
Rainout Policy / Prize Money 
After much discussion, the introduced new Standing Rule concerning the Rainout/Blind Draw 
will be rewritten and revisited at the next board meeting. 
 
Meeting Adjourned 2:50pm 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary E. Burns 
Recording Secretary 
 
 
 
 



Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Board of Directors Meeting 

March 7, 2018 
MINUTES 

 
Call to Order:  President Travis Montgomery called the meeting to order at 1:40 p.m. and 
led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Attendance:  Present were President Travis Montgomery, 1

st
 VP Chris Wilkeson, 2

nd
 VP 

Jon Evans, Directors Greg Brack, Gary Bradford, Ted Horton, Joe Kamashian, Steve 
McCain and Shannon VanDruff.  Treasurer Rod Smith was absent.  A quorum was present.  
5 members attended. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  It was moved by Gary Bradford, seconded by Steve McCain and ap-
proved “to accept the February 7, 2018 meeting minutes as submitted”. 
 
Director of Golf Report:  Pat Kemball announced that he is trying to initiate a Tuesday 
evening 9-hole co-ed partners’ league event.  The format is a two-person team that will play 
a four week schedule of 9-holes against other two-person teams.  The two-person team en-
try fee for the four weeks is $50.  For those paying green fees, the fee will be $19. Also, a 
Thursday evening for a Women’s league is being considered. 
 
Golf Course Superintendent Report:  Mark Louder was not in attendance 
 
SCGA Liaison Report:  Dudley Thompson reported that he had nothing new to report. 
 
Secretary’s Report: Secretary Horton reported that all correspondence is current and all 
supplies are on hand. 
 Get well cards in February - none 
 Sympathy cards in February - none 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  President Montgomery presented Treasurer Rod Smith’s report noting 
that in February there was no income but $2,347 of expenses reported, resulting in $23,950 
on hand February 28, 2018.  It was moved by Director Evans, seconded by Director Brad-
ford and accepted “to approve the report”. 

The audit by Rod Smith, Barry Talbot and Ted Horton is yet to be completed. 
 
Handicap Report:  Vice President Wilkeson reported that during the month of February:  53 
indexes went down; 78 remained the same; 111 went up; 8 members had no handicap and 
10 members had a local index (over36.4); 1,010 rounds were posted by 186 members; 22 
rounds were not posted; 4 cards were turned in with the wrong date; 3 cards had no date & 2 
members had their handicap reduced due to low tournament play. 
 VP Wilkeson presented a proposal “to adopt a fair, equitable system that allows all mem-

bers to participate in all Wednesday games (game, skins, hole-in-one, etc.) while playing 
from different tees.  It was moved by VP Wilkeson, seconded by Director Evans and ap-
proved “to allow golfers with an index of 28.1 to 39.4 to play from the white tees and be 
eligible for all games.  A golfer with an index of 36.5 and greater plays from the green 



tees and is also eligible for all games.”  The policy will go into effect as soon as the com-
puter program can be adjusted to accommodate the change.  It was pointed out that the 
SCGA can be petitioned for special dispensation for various disabilities. 
 

Major Tournaments:  Director Evans reported the following: 
Sweetheart Tournament - 56 players participated on February 11

th
.   

Spring Kickoff Member/Member best ball – approximately 70 players have signed up for the 
event on March 17-18

th
.  The event will be a 2-man best ball with optional skins (gross & net 

– 18 & 36 max handicaps).  A para-mutual for Saturday morning may be set up is an opera-
tor is available. 
Fall Member/Member – After discussion, it was moved by Director Bradford, seconded by 
Director Brack and approved “to strike the policy adopted in January that a member must 
have participated in at least two (2) CLMGC tournaments within the past 12 months to be eli-
gible to play in the Annual Fall Member/Member tournament”. 
CLMGC/Family Club – The Family Golf Club has invited the CLMGC to co-host a joint event.  
Pat Kemball has been asked to suggest a possible date.  Director Evans will explore the op-
portunity. 
 
Wednesday Game:  Director Bradford reported that February contributions to the Hole-in-
One fund of $293; $65 to the Veterans Day fund and $264 to the Picnic fund.  It was clarified 
that “no money from the club goes into the Wednesday game events, except for the year-end 
member/member event”. 
 Pace of Play - Director VanDruff encouraged a discussion on “slow play”.  Several sug-

gestions were offered for consideration: 
 Offer a drink ticket if you finish the round in 4 hours or less; 
 CLMGC Board members take turns marshalling; 
 Approach the Golf staff for suggestions; 
 Remind players about the 5-hour rule adopted last year; 
 Email blast to remind members; 
 Outline and promote “ready-golf protocol”; 
 Implement penalty for slow play;  It was noted that we have never penalized anyone for 

slow play. 
 

Membership & Rules:  Director Brack reported that there are 251 members and that 80 re-
newals were done online (31.8%).  There is one Social member and 2 Junior members.  
Members are encouraged to renew membership “on-line”. 
 Director Brack recommended that the CLMGC assist the Proshop staff to present a 

“beginners class on golf terminology, etiquette, rules and play opportunities for new and 
potential new members”.  After discussion, it was recommended that Director Brack pre-
sent a format, potential date and costs anticipated for Board review at the April 4, 2018 
meeting. 

 
Public Relations:  Director Kamashian reported the following: 
 The Bulletin paper will be improved for future issues; 
 The Roster will be ready in two weeks; 
 Articles are needed for the Bulletin. 
 



Green Committee: Director VanDruff reported that: 
 Golf course maintenance staff will spray approximately 21 Olive trees to abort fruiting; 
 Divots on tees are filled by BrightView staff three times per week; 
 Operations is replacing many of the dead plants in DTA;  A plan to spruce up some of 

the  
plantings adjacent to tee boxes will be proposed;  

 Hole 6 – a dead Eucalyptus and Cottonwood tree are scheduled for removal; 
 Hole 8 – split rail fencing and DTA planting at the tee is scheduled to be done soon; 
 The Men’s restroom floors are scheduled to be tiled and handicap rails have been in-

stalled. 
 Hole 16 – golf car path curbing is scheduled for removal. 
Social Committee:  Director McCain noted that the “tostado bar” was popular at the Sweet-
heart tournament. 
 March 24

th
 Easter Egg Hunt – CLMGC will donate $250 to the Family Matters Easter 

Egg Hunt.  CLMGC volunteers are requested to assist with the event.  President Mont-
gomery will send  
details to the board at a later date. 

 
President’s Report:  President Montgomery reported the following: 
 Director Horton was congratulated for recent recognition of 50 year service award and 

the article in the Friday Flyer; 
 Golf Fees were approved at the recent March 6

th
, 2018 POA Board meeting; 

 Proof of insurance will be required to register your golf car with the POA; 
 RFID gate emblems will be free; 
 Dudley Thompson is a candidate for the POA 2018-19 Board of Directors;  The POA 

Clubs are sponsoring “Speak to the Candidates” at the Lodge on April 9
th
, 2018 

 Clubs’ Rush Event – CLMGC has been invited by the Family Matters Club to participate 
in a POA Club promotion day scheduled for April 22

nd
, 2018 from 2:00 PM – 4:00 PM at 

Holiday  
Harbor Park.  It was moved by Director Brack, seconded by Director McCain and ap-
proved “that CLMGC participate in the Clubs’ Rush Event on April 22

nd
, 2018 at a cost of 

$35 entry fee”.   
Director Kamashian will provide an EZ-up. 
 

Next Meeting:  April 4, 2018 - 1:45 p.m. 
 
Meeting Adjournment:  It was moved by Joe Kamashian, seconded by Steve McCain and  
approved “to adjourn at 3:35 PM”. 
 
Respectfully submitted:       Ted Horton - Secretary, Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
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